REED RANCH PARENT COUNCIL MEETING
MONDAY, MARCH 25, 2024

3:45PM

IN ATTENDANCE
Merissa, Krista, Debbie, Chantelle, Dean, Anjoli, Lyndsey D., Lindsay H., Kirsty, and Erin

CALL TO ORDER
Merissa called the meeting to order at 3:45pm
Motion to approve the Agenda made by Chantelle, seconded by Lindsay H.

PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES
Chantelle read the previous meeting minutes.
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes made by Erin, seconded by Lindsay H.

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES

A)

B)

C)

D)

E)

TREASURERS REPORT

Report given by Debbie

PLAYGROUND

Report given by Dean. The auction was a huge success. We ended up making $6568.00
A big Thank You to Dj and Rueben Ten Brummelhaus for allowing us to store auction
items in their shop, To Rosehill Auction Mart for getting the auction up and running, and
for all the many volunteers that helped make the auction possible. Rosehill has
mentioned they would be happy to do another auction for us. We just got confirmation
that Pioneer Richardson will be giving us $15,000. As of right now CFEP is going over
our application. We have also been given more donations from the school and the
community for $5000. All added up we have approximately $7000 remaining if we can
get the CFEP grant. We have also applied for the mountain View grant that would be
$5000. Hopefully everything will come together by end of September or beginning of
October.

HOT LUNCH

Report given by Merissa. This week we have Pizza Hut Pasta lunch. Pizza Hut has let us
know that There will be a price increase from $5 to $5.50. In the fall we will look at if we
would like to do more hot lunches in house. We have looked into doing Quesada for a
meal, however it costs between $7-$8/ meal, and are unwilling to come down to $5/
meal. We will look at the possibility of Bar Burrito for the future.

HOLIDAY GIFT BAG

Report given by Chantelle. We have completed the Easter Goody Bags and they are
ready to be given out on Thursday. Thank you to Krista and Lindsay H for coming and
helping me do the goody bags.

PIZZA DAY

Report given by Chantelle. | talked to Pizza 73 about being late the last few times and
this time they were not late.



F) YEARBOOK
Report given by Krista. The order forms have gone out and payments have started to
come in.

G) FUNDRAISING
Report given by Debbie. For the spring market we have 17 tables booked so far. We will
be having a meeting after parent council today to discuss details.

Motion to approve A-G made by Lindsay H, seconded by Dean.

OUTSTANDING BUSINESS FOR DECISION AND ACTION
A) PICNIC TABLES AND BASKETBALL COURT
When the playground will be getting put in and the area is ripped up
already it will be most cost efficient if we put the picnic tables in at that
time. As for the Basketball court we are waiting for the snow to go away
SO someone can access what needs to be done.
B) CORNERSTONE THEATRE
They will be doing the Jungle Book on June 12.Unfortunately that is exam day for
grade 6. We have decided that instead of Cornerstone this year that we will keep
with tradition and will buy Dilly Bars for the last day of swimming,as the cost is
comparable. Dean made a motion, Seconded by Lyndsey D. All in favor, Motion
carried.
C) SPRING FUNTEAM
Registration is now open. We are still looking for volunteers. This year we are
thinking about doing basketball as well but haven'’t decided.
D) HIGHWAY CLEANUP
This year highway cleanup is May, 4th. We are in need of volunteers that are 9+
years of age. So far the funds still will be going towards going to camp in three
years.
E) Grad
They are still tentatively looking at days for grad. There is 11 grade 6 this year.
We also need to order more grad pins. Chantelle made a motion, seconded by
Anjoli. All in favor, motion carried.

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

A) 2023-2024 EDUCATION PROGRAM
The Ed Plan is on the school website.

B) SCHOOL LOGO UPDATE
We now have a new logo finalized. It is a horse with a horseshoe. There
will be active wear with the logo on it coming soon.

C) FEEDBACK FROM STAFF
| JHIGHWAY CLEANUP
Terry needs volunteers.



Il) ITEMS RR COULD USE:
1. SOCCER NETS
Dean and Merissa have already discussed purchasing some new
soccer nets.
2. DRYING RACKS FOR ARTWORK
We will need to think of some ideas and see what we can come up
with.
3. BREAKFAST CLUB
Of the grant money that we got we have only $200 left. Wondering
about maybe purchasing cheese or yogurt. Debbie suggested for
them to go to Alberta Milk to see if they would provide some
snacks.
D) HOT LUNCH QUESTIONS AND REQUEST FOR HELP
The staff were asking what our expectations were for how much food the kids can have on a hot
lunch day. As a Hot Lunch group we are allowing kids to come back numerous times for food as
long as there is food left. The only thing that they only get one of is dessert. As a staff they
would also appreciate our help as volunteers that day to remind kids to say their please and
thank yous.

Motion to approve the Principals report made by Lindsay H., seconded by Lyndsey D.

NEW BUSINESS

A) RRPAC BYLAWS
As an Executive we have come up with new and updated bylaws. We would like if
everyone could look over the bylaws. It will be in a pdf in our group. If there is any
questions please reach out to an executive member.

B) KIWANIS MUSIC FESTIVAL
Thank you to everyone involved in the Kiwanis Music Festival for making it a success.
The kids got a few rewards and were recommended for provincials on a couple songs.

CORRESPONDENCE
NONE

NEXT MEETING AND ADJOURNMENT
Next meeting will be April 29,2024
Merissa adjourned the meeting at 5:45pm



